
 
 

Past Commanders Association 
Staff Report 

Date:  February 19th, 2024 
 
To:  Curtis Han, DCO 
  Jim Losi, DCOS 
  District Board and Staff 
 
From:  Nancy M. Marion, PCA President 
 
Re:  PCA Report-February 2024 
 
2024 PCA Staff 

• Nancy M. Marion, President  
• Georgie Schuerman, Vice President  
• COMO Rod Collins, Finance Officer  
• Michelle Thompson, PCA Fair Coordinator  

 
Highlights: 
 

1. January PCA Fair Follow Up 
2. Semi-Annual PCA Member Meeting-Sunday Jan 21, 2024. 
3. Fall PCA Fair and Memorial Update 
4. 2023 Year End Financial Reporting (7025) 

 
Details: 
 

1. January PCA Fair Follow Up: We had a successful PCA Fair in January, with 130 attendees 
participating in 22 class & workshop offerings. A big thank you goes to our PCA Coordinator Michelle 
Thompson, Carl Henning who manages the on-line registration, and our Immediate Past PCA President 
Michael Thompson for the event planning and execution. And as always, a huge shoutout to all our 
instructors without whom we would not have an event. Each of our class/workshop leaders have been 
emailed a request for feedback and we look forward to their constructive comments. An additional thank 
you goes to our Aux Culinary Assistant staff who provided drinks and snacks throughout the two-day 
event.  
 

2. Semi-Annual PCA Member Meeting-Sunday, Jan. 21 @ PCA Fair: A general PCA membership 
meeting was held on Sunday January 21st, in the Special Function Room. During the meeting we 
reviewed the Approved 2024 PCA Budget, the PCA Fair in progress, the Fall PCA Fair and Memorial 
Planning, and a Membership Drive.  

 
3. Fall PCA Fair and Memorial Update: Planning for the fall PCA Fair and Memorial Service is 

currently underway. The event will be held over the September 21-22 weekend, with the Auxiliary 
Memorial Service held on the 21st. All members who crossed the Bar in 2023 will be memorialized 



during the 2024 event. We are confirming the “reported” list of those who passed the bar in 2023 and 
will be distributing this list to all our FCs and DCDRs to double check. It is hoped we may catch any 
Auxiliarists (current or retired) who have not yet been reported, to ensure the names affixed to the 
Memorial are correct. As a secondary resource we are asking all Division Commanders to reach out to 
their Flotilla Commanders and encourage them to double check their records of active and formally 
retired members who passed the Bar in 2023.  
 

4. 2023 Year End Financial Reporting (7025): Our Finance Officer, COMO Rod Collins is currently 
preparing the year-end financial reporting documents, which will be submitted to the DSO-FN shortly.  

 
 
Please join the PCA! All Division Commanders who have served six (6) months or more are eligible and 
encouraged to join the PCA regardless of what year they served. Membership is $30.00 for a lifetime 
membership. To join, please make your check payable to USCG Aux PCA with the word PCA dues in the 
memo area and send to our PCA Finance officer: Rod Collins,1879 Ironwheel CT, LA PINE, OR 97739  
 
Respectfully submitted. 


